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Good day to all of you, 

It has been a long time since I have written a newsletter, and many things have 
happened. I returned to the US for a six-month Home Assignment in November of 
2024 and was able to spend Christmas with my family. Due to a visa complication, I 
had to return to Taiwan three months earlier than planned. Therefore I was not able 
to come see some of you this year as I hoped. 

Since returning to the field, it seems like I have hit the ground running. Within a 
week I became reacquainted with friends and began making new ones. It was not too 
long before I learned about some new ministry opportunities. There is potential for 
reaching out to remote villages where traditional ancestral worship has had a 
stronghold in people’s lives. 

Within the first couple of weeks I attended a funeral of the father of one of our 
national pastors. Funeral arrangements can be very different in other countries. 
Multiple funerals can take place within twenty feet of each other. 

I have resumed Chinese classes and continue to improve my proficiency by having 
conversations wherever they open to me. The ministry in the churches and classes 
has started to pick up once again. We had a new visitor to our church, and I am 
looking for opportunities to expand evangelism into our community. 

This past week Paul, our national pastor here in Nanzih, had a hard fall outside the 
church. He fractured his left thigh and has been in the hospital receiving treatment 
and rehab. Pray that God will give Paul complete healing. 

It is hard to believe that only six weeks have gone by since I returned to Taiwan. My 
gratitude to God for His help goes beyond the words I can write here. Continue to 
pray for us in this work who are following God’s will and being instruments of His 
ministry. 

May God bless you for your giving. 
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